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EERTAVAS

LIQUID CONCENTRATE FUNGICIDE

For Control of Dutch Elm Disease

COMMERCIAL

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

CONTENTS 20 L

GUARANTEE:  Carbendazim-phosphate ....... 0.7%

REGISTRATION NO. 22576   PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

ST. JAMES TREE SERVICE LTD.
17-100 Scotswood Drive
Winnipeg, Manitoba

R3R 2X9

CAUTION:  Keep out of the reach of children.  May be harmful if
swallowed or inhaled.  Avoid contact with eyes, skin or clothing. 
Avoid breathing of dust or spray mist.  Wash thoroughly with soap
and water after handling.  Wash contaminated clothes before
re-use.  Do not contaminate food or feed.  Do not contaminate
domestic or irrigation water supplies, lakes, streams and ponds. 
Do not allow to freeze.  Wear protective goggles and chemical
resistant gloves when working with this chemical.

FIRST AID:  If spilled on skin, wash off immediately with soap
and water.  If in eyes, flush with plenty of water.  If
swallowed, drink 1 or 2 glasses of water and induce vomiting by
inserting finger down the throat.  GET MEDICAL ATTENTION.

Treatment of Trees in Ontario and Manitoba is subject to
government license.

GENERAL INFORMATION:  EERTAVAS may be used to protect trees from
disease or to arrest the disease at the earliest stages of
infection.  It is to be used by trained arborists and others
trained in the identification of Dutch Elm disease and injection
techniques.  It should be used in conjunction with sanitation and
insect control programs.

Results may vary according to geographic areas because of



variations in climate, physiological differences in the trees,
and fungus strains.  When use directions on this label are
followed, sufficient EERTAVAS is injected to obtain satisfactory
results in most areas of Canada.

Protection:  Root flare injection will protect healthy elms for a
period of one year.  Remove annually.

Therapeutic:  Root flare, made at the earliest stage of
injection, may arrest Dutch Elm disease.

DIRECTIONS:  How to Use:  Add 1 2/3 L EERTAVAS fungicide
concentrate to 10 L tap water, (1000 ppm solution). Use 17 L of
dilute solution plus 0.5 L per cm dbh.  Inject total volume of
dilute solution at operating pressure up to 150 kPa.  After
injecting required dosage, continue injection of 10 L of water. 
This assists chemical distribution.

Limitations:  Do not treat on rainy days.  Root flare injections
may be made only after full leaf expansion.

Root Flare Injection:  Each major accessible root flare is
drilled to a depth of approximately 1-4 cm, the number of holes
per root flare depending on the size of the flare and spaced at
15 cm intervals.  After removal of the injector nozzle the wound
is sealed over with grafting wax.  Treatment is effective on
large or small trees.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto.  The buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:  Rinse the emptied container
thoroughly and add the rinsings to the spray mixture in the tank.
Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.  Make the empty
container unsuitable for further use.  Dispose of the container
in accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on
the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of
spills, contact the regional office of Environmental Protection,
Environment Canada.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label



information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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